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AMPO 3

December 22, 2003

Administrator Mike Leavitt

Environmental Protection Agency
Ariel Rios Building
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Mail Code 3213A
Washington, DC 20460

Dear Administrator Leavitt

On behalf of the Association of Metropolitan Planning Organizations, we would like to offer the following comments to the record regarding the Transportation Conformity Rule Amendments for the new 8-Hour Ozone and PM2.5 National Ambient Air Quality Standards.

First, we support the option to allow a “build – no –greater than no-build” test that would allow build and no build emissions to be equal and still pass the test. We believe that this option needs to be extended to all 8-hour ozone nonattainment areas not just marginal or Subpart 1 areas.

On behalf of the MPO community, we appreciate the opportunity to provide comments. We also ask that the agency take great care in implementing both the 8-hour ozone standard and the fine particulate matter standard.  As you know, 46 new MPOs are forming and will likely need time to get up to speed on more technical matters such as the conformity process. Your consideration for our recommendations is appreciated.

Sincerely,
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Steven Gayle

AMPO Vice President and Policy Chairman
Executive Director

Binghamton MTS

Binghamton, NY
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Steve Heminger

AMPO Policy Vice Chairman and Chairman of the Air Quality Task Force

Executive Director

MTC 

San Francisco Bay Area, CA

(continued)
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Michael Morris

Member, Air Quality Task Force

Transportation Director

NCTCOG

Dallas-Ft. Worth, TX
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Ron Kirby

Member, Air Quality Task Force

Transportation Director

MWCOG

Washington, DC
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Howard Glassman

Member, Policy Committee

Executive Director

Florida MPO Advisory Council

Tallahassee, FL
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Donald Kopec

Member, Policy Committee

Associate Executive Director

CATS

Chicago, IL
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Jacob Snow

Member, Policy Committee

General Manager

RTC of Southern Nevada

Las Vegas, NV
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